TOWN OF RUMNEY

www.rumneynh.org

SELECTMEN'S MEETING

MINUTES

04-07-2008

Selectmen Present: Janice Mulherin, Mark Andrew, John Fucci

Secretary: Janet Sherburne

The meeting was opened at 7:00 pm.

**MINUTES:** The minutes of 03-24-08 were approved.

## **SELECTMEN'S ISSUES:**

**Quonset Hut** – The board still has concerns about the safety of the building and would like to meet with Fire Chief Ward to discuss this matter.

**Town Common** – The Rumney Baptist Church has submitted a request to use the common on June 21, 2008. A motion was made and seconded to allow the church to use the common at no charge. The board voted unanimously to allow the use. The request will be forwarded to the Police Dept. so they are aware of the event.

**Storage Facility/Town Office** – John Fucci is looking into getting some volunteers to build a small shed and the money appropriated would be used toward supplies. The board will discuss this further.

**Ed Latulippe** – At 8:00 pm Mr. Latulippe met with the board to discuss with them his concerns about how the Rumney Police Department handled a dispute between himself and an abutter to his property on Quincy Road. The board listened to Mr. Latulippe's concerns and complaints. The board then spoke with Police Chief Main about this matter.

## **ADMINISTRATION:**

**Police Report**: A monthly statistic report for March 2008 was reviewed by the board. The board approved the submission of this information to the Rumney Register.

**Signed:** Checks; Intent to Excavate – M.Latulippe

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Janet C. Sherburne